CULTURAL ACCESS
ANALYST: GENE PAUL

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$72,879,178
	
	$72,879,178
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$0
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$104,242,336
	
	$94,770,336
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$104,243,000[footnoteRef:1] [1:   The expenditure and revenue numbers in this column do not sum as they do for other appropriation units. Executive staff have stated that this is because 2024 funding was one-time funding, and is not considered part of the base budget for 2025 by the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget.] 

	
	$94,771,000
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	43.0%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	143.0%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Cultural access sales and use tax 



DESCRIPTION

This appropriation unit funds the Doors Open program using designated sales tax revenues.  In December 2023, King County enacted the Doors Open cultural access program which is funded through a 0.1% sales tax for seven years. The program is administered by 4Culture, King County's Cultural Development Authority, with oversight by the 4Culture Board of Directors and the King County Council. 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 43% increase in the Cultural Access appropriation in the Executive's proposed 2025 budget is largely due to 2025 being the first full year that the cultural access sales tax is being collected. Since the sales tax began in April 2024, the amounts from the first year in the 2024 annualized budget reflect only nine months of revenues. Smaller portions of the proposed increase in 2025 are based on the Office of Economic and Financial Analysis's forecasting for sales tax revenues and the inclusion of a $9.5 million, or 10%, contingency to transfer additional revenues should actual collected amounts be higher than forecasted.

The Implementation Plan for the Doors Open program is currently being discussed by both the Committee of the Whole and the Regional Policy Committee. Final action to approve the plan is expected before the end of 2024.

KEY ISSUES
Staff have not identified any issues for this budget. 







